
Council Highlights-June 21, 2022 

Holy Love’s Church council met on June 21, 2022. Some highlights from that meeting: 

1. The initiative to pursue a relationship with the Indonesian church is ongoing. We had a 
productive meeting with their leadership, though subsequently questions about their 
long-term plans have necessitated further conversation between them and Holy Love 
and the Synod. Further reports based on these additional conversations will be 
discussed with council. 

2. All Stars is progressing. The insurance component is still outstanding. Holy Love, per the 
Facility Usage Document, will ask to be named an additional insured. 

3. On the third Monday of the month, in order to accommodate All Star, will meet 
elsewhere in the church. The first suggestion was the Sanctuary, but this presented a 
number of problems. (Subsequent to the council meeting, it was determined that the 
youth room would be the better option for NA.) 

4. No changes to Worship Protocols were authorized. 
5. The cement work and landscaping on the west side of the church is progressing.  
6. Darryl Harvey passed on a suggestion that real candles be replaced with LED candles. 

Real candles drip wax on the pews, which are very difficult to clean. Also, the open 
flame present a fire hazard. We have enough people prepared to donate the money to 
buy the LEDs. Some argued that they preferred the real candles and other like the 
symbolism of the passing of the flame from one person to the next. The matter was 
referred to Worship and Music for their input. 

Darryl Harvey, Council President 


